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TEMPORARY FREEZE OF THE POST ADJUSTMENT CLASSIFICATION FOR THE GENERAL SECRETARIAT OF THE UNITED NATIONS IN NEW YORK

At the request of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs of the OAS, the General Secretariat is pleased to provide this informative document regarding the temporary delay of the post adjustment review for UN personnel stationed in New York.

Under the normal operating procedures of the UN International Civil Service Commission, a revision of the post adjustment for New York was anticipated to take effect in August of 2012.  The net remuneration increase, based on the standard formulas used by the ISCS, would have amounted to 1.51%.
The International Civil Service Commission in its seventy-fifth session, from 9 to 20 July 2012, decided to delay the promulgation of a new post adjustment for New York. This measure was prompted by a briefing on the financial situation of the United Nations delivered to the Commission by the UN Secretary General’s Chef de Cabinet. The briefing was seen by many members of the Commission as an appeal by the Secretary General to suspend the implementation of the post adjustment. This appeal was further conveyed to the Commission by the SG’s representatives “through various channels and on a number of occasions during the session.
” The ICSC also decided that the increase would be promulgated on 1 January 2013, and that it would be paid retroactively to 1 August 2012, unless the UN General Assembly decided otherwise. The deferral of the post adjustment classification was limited only to New York, while the post adjustment review of all other duty stations, including Washington DC, remained unaffected.  Since there are no OAS staff members assigned to duty stations in New York, this action had no effect on OAS personnel.

On December 24, 2012 the UNGA requested the ICSC to further delay the promulgation of the increase in New York until 1 February 2013.

On 1 February, the ICSC promulgated an increase of the post adjustment for New York that raised net remuneration by 1.93%. The increase became effective as of that date and it was not retroactive. The ICSC has indicated that the post adjustment review mechanism for all duty stations shall continue to operate normally. 
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